
Alaxawie Nature Trail. The next day 
we visited the Pasquia Regional Park 
and also dropped in for a word with 
Joe Fournier who has a museum of his 
own. Fournier, incidentally, is the man 
who supplied the excellent cougar and 
moose specimens displayed in the Sas¬ 
katchewan Museum of Natural His¬ 
tory in Regina. 

Throughout the weekend the weather 
was perfect and we enjoyed the sound 
of chickadees on every side and the 
sight of light green aspen, dark spruce 
and colorful flowers. The birders re¬ 

corded many birds which are listed 
elsewhere (see p. 130 this Blue Jay). 

Three weeks later when I visited 
Lobstick Fire Tower in the northeast 
part of the Pasquia Hills, I approach¬ 
ed the cabin at dusk and heard the 
whip-poor-will. The bird hovered at 
chest height facing me and occasion¬ 
ally sat on a fence post. This sel¬ 
dom reported bird seems to have found 
a home in Saskatchewan’s Wildcat 
Hill Wilderness Area.—Thomas White, 

Regina. 

SASKATCHEWAN NATURAL HISTORY SOCIETY 

ANNUAL MEETING, October 15-16, 1971 

The 1971 Annual Meeting of the Saskatchewan Natural History Society 

will be held on October 15 and 16 in Moose Jaw. Hosts for the meeting will 

be the Moose Jaw Natural History Society with Carl Ellis, President. 

REGISTRATION: Friday evening, October 15. Art Museum (next to the 

library on Athabasca Street East). Registration fee — $1.00. 

BUSINESS AND PROGRAMME SESSIONS: Saturday morning and after¬ 

noon, October 16, Art Museum. In addition to the regular business and pro¬ 

gramme, the Board of Directors will be asking members to consider what the 

Society’s role should be in the newly-formed Canadian Nature Federation, and 

it is hoped that someone from the Federation can address the meeting. 

ANNUAL BANQUET AND ADDRESS: The dinner will be held in the Hall at 

the Co-operative Store, 500 First Avenue N.W. (Smorgasbord tickets—$3.00). 

Guest speaker will be Richard Fyfe, Canadian Wildlife Service, Edmonton. 

RESOLUTIONS: The Resolutions Chairman J. Wedgwood would appreciate 

any serious thought you can give to resolutions to be presented at the meeting. 

Write or telephone him if possible before the meeting at 610 Leslie Avenue, 

Saskatoon. 

NOMINATIONS: Nominations for elected positions on the Board of Directors 

should be submitted to the Nominations Chairman, Margaret Belcher, 2601 

Winnipeg Street, Regina. 

FURTHER INFORMATION: Available from Carl Ellis, President M.J.N.H.S., 

820 Valley View Drive, Moose Jaw, or Miss Patricia Kern, Corresponding Secre¬ 

tary, S.N.H.S., 1053 Chestnut Avenue, Moose Jaw. 
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